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On the basis of the results obtained during the
International Weddell Sea Oceanographic Expedition
1968 (IWSOE-1968), the Hydrographic Office of the
Argentine Navy prepared for the participation of the
icebreaker ARA General San Martin in IWSOE-
1969. Different tentative lines of oceanographic sta-
tions were scheduled to be occupied during the cruise,
subject to ice and meteorological conditions.

As information on the ice conditions, obtained from
satellite information as well as aerial reconnaissance
in the area, was not very favorable, it was decided to
occupy the stations wherever conditions were ap-
propriate.

During February, most of the 20 stations shown on
the map were occupied. At each station, the classical
oceanographic elements were measured and contin-
uous salinity-temperature-depth (STD) recording
and bathythermograph casts were made. Samples
were collected for primary-productivity determina-
tions and plankton analysis.

Some of the preliminary findings seem to indicate
the following:

1. Physical and chemical data are in agreement
with those of former cruises, as far as the water-
mass identification is concerned.

2. Wide variations in temperature and salinity
found in the upper 50 in due mainly to
local ice conditions.

3. Winter water was detected at the normal depths
(50 to 75 m) and the deep, warm water at 250
to 500 m.

4. Antarctic Bottom Water, characterized by its
temperature and salinity values (0.6°C. and
34.66 %), was found at stations 256, 257,
258, and 259 from 3,500 in

5. In a 100-mile-wide area WNW of Cape
Norvegia, an indication was found of rather
warm water, believed to be the influx of the Cir-
cumpolar Current into the Weddell Sea and
the main source of the formation of the eastern
coastal channel.

6. Dissolved oxygen shows values similar to those
obtained on former cruises, although they are
smaller than those found by Eltanin at great
depths.

The stations occupied in the past in the Weddell
Sea are now being studied for quality control, water-
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mass analysis, and their dynamic implications. Dr.
Theodore D. Foster, of Yale University, who partici-
pated in the cruise, is working on his research pro-
gram on the mechanism of seawater convection, more
specifically in the origin of the Weddell Sea bottom
water.

Plans are being developed to carry out addi-
tional work in the austral summer of 1969-1970 and
in the winter of 1970 at the Argentine General Bel-
grano Base.
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The U.S. Coast Guard Oceanographic Unit again
participated in the International Weddell Sea Ocean-
ographic Expedition (JWSOE) from February 13 to
March 24, 1969. The program consisted of physical
oceanographic measurements, determination of nu-
trients and related chemical features of seawater, and
bottom photography. The purpose of this work was to
increase our knowledge of this little-known area and,
in particular, to investigate the formation of Antarctic
Bottom Water.

A total of 27 stations was occupied despite ex-
tremely heavy ice. Nansen casts were made at 25 loca-
tions to determine water temperature, salinity, pFI,
and dissolved oxygen, and to measure inorganic phos-
phate, nitrate, nitrite, ammonia, and silicate content.
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